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       Friday 9th February 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

Mental Health Week Update 

 

  
It was Children’s Mental Health Week, this 

week and so every year group has been 

taking part in lots of different activities across 

the week, including mindfulness sessions, 

which have focused on learning how to 

destress and relax through breathing 

exercises. The children have paired up with 

other year groups for walk and talk sessions 

and they have written letters of gratitude. 

 

6S and RSM even joined up yesterday to spend 

some time talking and building relationships. 6S 

were really good at asking RSM questions to 

promote discussions around their likes and 

dislikes.  

 

 

 

 

 

Here’s a helpful link to an NHS website Coping with Anxieties and Worries | NELFT NHS 

Foundation Trust where you can find helpful information with how to cope with anxieties 

and worries, kids health and teen health and much more.  

 

NSPCC Number Day 

 

Thank you so much for your kind donations for this important charity.  

Together we managed to raise a total of £273.09.  

 

https://www.nelft.nhs.uk/camhs-coping-anxieties-and-worries
https://www.nelft.nhs.uk/camhs-coping-anxieties-and-worries
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Safer Internet Day 

Next week the children will be focusing on how to keep safe online for Safer Internet Day so 

we thought this would be an ideal opportunity to direct you to the online safety page of 

our school website Cann Hall Primary School - Online Safety at home (compassps.uk), where you will 

find lots of information and helpful links for how to make sure you are keeping your children 

safe, whilst online.  

 

Save Money - Free School Meals for every EYFS and KS1 Child 

 

Don’t forget that if you child is in EYFS, Year 1 or Year 2 they are 

entitled to a free school meal every day.  We have some lovely food 

options, on the menu each day, both hot and cold Cann Hall Primary 

School - School Meals (compassps.uk) so why not try to encourage your child 

to try them out.  Think of all the money that you could save each day!  

 

PTA Discos 

 

Don’t forget it’s the PTA discos on Monday 12th February.  If you haven’t booked tickets, 

unfortunately the booking form is now closed.     

 

Three discos have been organised again, as follows:  

 

EYFS, Y1 and Y2 at 3.10 - 4.10pm 

Y3 and Y4 at 4.20 - 5.20pm 

Y5 & Y6 at 5.30 – 6.30pm 

 

Drop off and Collection Arrangements will be as follows: 

 

EYFS, Y1 and Y2 (3.10-4.10pm): 

 

Please send your child into school with their disco clothes.  The class teachers have kindly 

agreed to help them get ready, in class at the end of the day.  At 4.10pm, the double 

gates, at the front of the school, will be opened so you can collect your child from their 

classroom door.  

 

To try and avoid any ‘traffic jam’s at drop off and pick up times, we have organised a one-

way system for the Y3/4 and Y5/6 discos. Please see below: 

 

Y3 & Y4 (4.20-5.20pm) and Y5 &Y6 (5.30-6.30pm): 

 

Please drop your child back to school, for their disco, at the main office doors. After their 

disco finishes, please also collect them from the main office doors but this time you will be 

asked to come in to the hall to collect your child and then asked to exit via the EYFS area 

and out through the double gates, at the front of the school (as mentioned above).   

 

 

https://www.cannhall.compassps.uk/page/?title=Online+Safety+at+home&pid=23
https://www.cannhall.compassps.uk/page/?title=School+Meals&pid=28
https://www.cannhall.compassps.uk/page/?title=School+Meals&pid=28
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Attendance Update 

Our overall attendance this week was 93.9%.   

 

NHS ‘Is my child too ill for school?’ guidance has further 

information, if you are not sure whether your child is too ill to be 

in school.  

 

You’ll see some of the wonderful learning opportunities the 

children have experienced this week, in this newsletter. Make 

sure your child is in school every day, if they are well enough to 

do so, so they don’t miss out! 
 

 

Year One Life Savers 

The children in Year 

One have been 

learning all about the 

history of the RNLI, this 

half term, and in 

Design and Technology they have been designing and testing their own 

rescue boots.  

 

 

Year 2 Bakers 

 

 
This week Year 2 made a healthy bread as part of their Design and 

Technology project.  They also then tasted and evaluated their 

product.  I’m sure you will agree they look absolutely delicious!  

 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
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Karate Superstar  
 

The chief Instructor of Links Karate contacted us this week to tell us 

about the amazing success of one of our pupils.    

  

On Sunday 4th March Links Karate competed in the English Kyu Grade 

National Championship in Sheffield, which is one of the most prestigious 

events held in England for Karate and Harper returned with not one but 

two bronze medals – one in fighting and the other in Kata. 

  

This is another amazing achievement Harper – we are all extremely proud 

of you.  

 

Essex Activate 

More about this programme, what the clubs offer and how you can 

book your child onto one of their half term holiday clubs, can be found 

in the three posters at the bottom of this letter.  

 

Half Term Football Camps 

 

Colchester United are collaborating with Active Essex, throughout 

the February Half Term, to offer their ActiVate Camps for children 

in Colchester.  

 

To participate, kindly register based on your child's status (either for Free School Meals or as 

part of a Low-Income Family). It's important to note that there won't be a complimentary 

hot meal provided for Low Income families; the funding will exclusively cover the food 

expenses for children on free school meals. However, there is an option to purchase a meal 

at £3.50 per day for those in Low Income families. 

   

Shrub End Community & Sports Centre, CO2 9BG – PRIMARY 

Dates: Tuesday 20th February, Wednesday 21st February & Friday 23rd February 2024. 

Time: 10am-2pm 

Age Range: 5-11 years old 

Free School Meals Link To Register: https://colchester-united-cf.classforkids.io/camp/436 

Low Income Link To Register: https://colchester-united-cf.classforkids.io/camp/438 

 

Colchester Academy School, CO4 3JL – PRIMARY 

Dates: Monday 19th February, Wednesday 21st February & Thursday 22nd February 2024. 

Time: 9.30am-1.30pm 

Age Range: 5-11 years old 

Free School Meals Link To Register: https://colchester-united-cf.classforkids.io/camp/434 

Low Income Link To Register: https://colchester-united-cf.classforkids.io/camp/437 

 

 

 

 

 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcolchester-united-cf.classforkids.io%2Fcamp%2F436&data=05%7C02%7CWBYRNE%40compassps.uk%7C0da53f034ece4010bca208dc1c105841%7Cf1c488425a3e4a7398d9cdd4b5f00899%7C0%7C0%7C638416103724982368%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8gcHO1tk3I2oO3QlxL8V1RDUJ77xggeodaOE7%2BAXcYA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcolchester-united-cf.classforkids.io%2Fcamp%2F438&data=05%7C02%7CWBYRNE%40compassps.uk%7C0da53f034ece4010bca208dc1c105841%7Cf1c488425a3e4a7398d9cdd4b5f00899%7C0%7C0%7C638416103724988356%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=sRMwdUhQ1rpT6GIu9F2RlTRyIP46YS%2FINXZTG0RvmHY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcolchester-united-cf.classforkids.io%2Fcamp%2F434&data=05%7C02%7CWBYRNE%40compassps.uk%7C0da53f034ece4010bca208dc1c105841%7Cf1c488425a3e4a7398d9cdd4b5f00899%7C0%7C0%7C638416103724996614%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=s17zm1%2FMnfeDLJn0RiCdS9v%2FzwyZCZ0KD3q8ED1eAZE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcolchester-united-cf.classforkids.io%2Fcamp%2F437&data=05%7C02%7CWBYRNE%40compassps.uk%7C0da53f034ece4010bca208dc1c105841%7Cf1c488425a3e4a7398d9cdd4b5f00899%7C0%7C0%7C638416103725005067%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=hvAyG%2FC%2B2Vx7iWLi78ry%2BZq7TINFUetlHEPU7Ht6rEQ%3D&reserved=0
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Competition Reminder 

 

All the information for this competition and the design 

template can still be found at the end of this letter. If you 

have any problems printing, just pop into the office, as we 

have some printed copies.    

 

Don’t forget if your child does want to enter, please make 

sure to hand their entry into the school office no later than 

Friday 19th April to ensure that we can send them all off in 

good time before the closing date.  

 

Upcoming dates for your diary 

 

12.2.2024: PTA Discos (EYFS, Y1 & 2 - 3.10-4.10pm; Y3 & 4 - 4.20-5.20pm; Y5 & 6 - 5.30-6.30pm) 

17.2.2024-25.2.2024: Half Term 

26.2.2024: Children Return to School 

1.3.2024: Secondary School Offer Day 

4.3.2024: PTA Mother's Day Pop-Up Shop 

7.3.2024: World Book Day 

13.3.2024: Learning Conferences 4.00-7.00pm 

14.3.2024: Learning Conferences 3.40-6.00pm 

15.3.2024: Comic Relief   

27.3.2024: Easter Service Assembly at School 

29.3.2024-14.4.2024: Easter Holidays 

15.4.2024: Children Return to School 

Wishing you all a lovely weekend. 

 

Kindest regards 

 

 

 

Sarah Crookes & Wendy Byrne 
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